



## NDR Advisory Committee No.7

OGA Offices Aberdeen / London (VMR 4)

4<sup>th</sup> March 2020  
(10:00 to 11:30)

### Attendees

---

- Nic Granger, OGA (NG) - Chair
- Andy Thompson, OGA (AT)
- David Lecore, OGA (DL)
- Phil Harrison, OGA (PH)
- Miriam Paterson, OGA – Secretariat
- Niall Webster, BP (NW)
- Katy Heidenreich, OGUK (KH)
- Joyce Adie, CNOOC (JA) (VMR)
- Jane Hodson, Premier Oil (JH)
- Dan Brown, CDA (DB)
- David Wilson, OGA (DW) for item 3

### Apologies

---

- Simon James, OGA (SJ)
- John Underhill, Heriot-Watt (JU)
- Steve Ashley, OGTC (SA)
- Garry Baker, BGS (GB)
- Tanya Knowles, OGA (TK)
- Carlo Procaccini, OGA (CP)
- Nick Richardson, OGA (NR)
- Jo Bagguley, OGA (JB)
- Rod Crawford, Zennor (RC)

### Meeting Papers

---

1. NDR Advisory Committee Meeting No.7 Agenda 2020 03 04
- Document 2. NDR Advisory Committee Meeting No.7 - 2020 03 04 (Presentation Slides)

### Meeting Notes from Agenda

---

1. Introductions and safety briefing completed
2. **Actions from the last AC Meeting**

#### 04/05 Closed

**05/01 Ongoing.** PH provided an update that he has written to interested parties on site surveys that CDA and MEDIN have provided input. He is expecting something back mid-March.

**05/03 Ongoing.** Due end of month

**06/01 Closed after meeting.**

**06/03 Closed.**

**06/04 Closed.**

**06/05 Closed.**



**06/06 Closed.** AT clarified that minutes of this meeting are published on the OGA's website. The pages are currently being refreshed. Q4 2019 slide deck will be circulated ahead of the website changes.

### 3. **NDR<sup>2</sup> Procurement, status and timelines**

DW presented: there has been a lot of cross working with OGA legal and procurement in last fortnight. The OGA is at the stage of finalising the tender documentation. Next steps will be for the document to be signed off and then go on to EU website on Friday but not to go live until March 17<sup>th</sup> 12 noon.

DB queried whether the committee would have access to the tender document ahead of March 17<sup>th</sup>.

**Action 07/01** Schedules to be circulated to the advisory committee.

DB raised the topic of press interest. DW informed the committee that information will be available once the document is in the public domain.

JA asked if the committee would have visibility of the criteria and weighting for evaluation. DW responded that as per EU procurement rules, these must be included and will be in the tender. This will therefore be in the public domain.

DB queried how the decision on the CDA extension is being made. NG responded that the necessity for extension will be considered subject to the documents going live on March 17<sup>th</sup>.

### 4. **Geophysical data reporting**

PH informed the committee that a statement regarding early legacy field data – primarily for re-processing, was communicated to the special interest group last week.

### 5. **NDR<sup>2</sup> Roadmap workshops**

AT shared a summary of the workshops run in Aberdeen and London. Discussion topics included: how best to integrate information provided by government organisations, infrastructure, energy transition, onshore petroleum information, and some conversation about monetising data.

It was noted that options for onshore data will be considered in a later phase.

JH asked if the committee would we see any roundup notes and it was confirmed a summary will be shared.



The Advisory Committee were pleased to understand that the majority of items raised in the workshop had already been incorporated into the NDR2.0 tender documentation and approach.

**Action 07/02** TK to circulate summary of the workshops

KH noted that it is important that the exploration taskforce have an awareness of direction of travel and make sure there is a good connection between work group and task force members.

**Action 07/03** NR to ensure link with exploration taskforce

## 6. ISC Special Interest Group – ISC Reps

DB presented ISC SIG points:

- Loading data hydrocarbon fields – the current system functionality has been turned off. OGA confirmed that the intention is to have this information in NDR2.0 and work is underway internally to map processes relating to fields.
- Consultation on commercial seismic reporting. ISC SIG would welcome an update on when a full response to consultation will be available. PH responded that discussions are ongoing.
- Proposal for a working group to collect and publicise use cases that demonstrate the value of the NDR. JH suggested that instead of a working group, an email request to all ISCs should be sent requesting use stories. There was discussion on whether analytics collected on the NDR could be used to understand use cases. Other ideas emerged such as using licence round applications, and missing and stranded data requests

**Action 07/04** DL to send email requesting success stories

## 7. AOB/Meeting Look Ahead

### NDR2.0 Working Group

It was agreed to suspend the NDR2 working group for the period of tender process.

### Membership

NG confirmed Simon James will be replaced by John Seabourn as Chief Digital Officer from 1<sup>st</sup> April and will take over membership. Simon will be invited along for specific agenda items.

DB raised the topic of OGUK roles tenure with some reaching expiring point. He would review and Deirdre Michie would make nominations.



Action	Assigned	Description	Owner	Target date
<b>04/05</b>	10.06.19	Investigation of options for reporting and ongoing maintenance, management and access to seismic field data including in NDR 2.0	NDR2 WG	<b>Closed</b>
<b>05/01</b>	16.09.19	Provide general explanatory message to ISCs in relation to Site Surveys	PH	<b>Ongoing</b>
<b>05/03</b>	16.09.19	Investigate idea of wiki/FAQ page for NDR related information	PH	<b>Ongoing</b>
<b>05/04</b>	16.09.19	Collaborate on an article.	JU/SJ	<b>Ongoing</b>
<b>06/01</b>	04.12.19	Recirculate ToR for working group to Committee Members	TK	<b>Closed</b>
<b>06/03</b>	04.12.19	Look into impact of hydrocarbon field reporting issues	PH	<b>Closed</b>
<b>06/04</b>	04.12.19	Talk to ISCs around issues with infrastructure reporting	TK/DL	<b>Closed</b>
<b>06/05</b>	04.12.19	Ensure appropriate membership of Working Group	NDR2 WG	<b>Closed</b>
<b>06/06</b>	04.12.19	Share meeting non confidential meeting materials with NDR AC	AT	<b>Closed</b>
<b>07/01</b>	04.03.20	Schedules to be circulated to the advisory committee.	DW/SJ	17.03.20
<b>07/02</b>	04.03.20	Circulate summary of the workshops	TK	15.04.20
<b>07/03</b>	04.03.20	Ensure link with exploration taskforce	NR	03.06.20
<b>07/04</b>	04.03.20	Send email requesting success stories	DL	13.04.20